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Park and Recreation Committee

Meeting Minutes

22 March 2006
Committee members David Crock, Herbert J. Miller, Jr., and Sue Thompson were present.  Also present at the meeting was Commissioner Peter Dolan and Township Manager Michael Cotter.  The meeting was called to order at 7:05 p.m.   
Call to Order

There being a quorum present, the meting was called to order by Mr. Crock
Approval of Minutes 

On the motion of Mr. Crock, second Ms. Thompson, the Committee unanimously approved the minutes of 6 February 2006, as submitted.

Reports

There were no reports made
Old Business

A.   MontCo Trail Construction Standards Review
This item was tabled until the Committee’s April meeting

B.   review of the MontCo Planning Commission’s Park & Rec Master Plan Proposal

This item was tabled until the Committee’s April meeting
New Business
A.   Discussion with the Lower Pottsgrove Park & Recreation Committee Regarding the Sprogels Run Trail Project

This special, advertised joint meeting was attended by the full Lower Pottsgrove Park & Recreation Committee.   After introductions, Mr. Crock asked Mr. Cotter to review the Township’s Open Space Plan and its current Park and Recreation Master Plan (1995) in relation to Upper Pottsgrove efforts to date regarding the development of a public trail along the Sprogels Run corridor.

Mr. Cotter reviewed the Township’s efforts to preserve the corridor and fund trail construction through the land development process, by initiating negotiations with property owners for conservation and access easements and for the acquisition of development rights of property owners within the Sprogels Run riparian corridor, and the desire of the Turnberry Farms Homeowners Association to dedicate a significant area of the Sprogel Run corridor to Upper Pottsgrove adjacent to the Lower Pottsgrove boundary.   He also informed the members that the Township had acquired additional land along the Fox Run, a tributary of Sprogels Run, with County funding.   This County funding was contingent upon the development of a trail development agreement with Lower Pottsgrove 
Mr. Cotter then went on to review current Township efforts to preserve the corridor, namely through a proposed open space preservation initiative, by updating the Township’s 1995 Park & recreation Master Plan, and through renewed cooperation with Lower Pottsgrove.
Mr. Ed Wagner, Assistant Manager of Lower Pottsgrove, then outlined their efforts regarding the Sprogels Run trail system.   He noted that the trail system was a priority for Lower Pottsgrove, as it linked three Lower Pottsgrove Parks in the east and south of his community.   He went on to outline the place of the Sprogels Run trail in the Lower Pottsgrove public trail system, and also outlined Lower Pottsgrove initiatives in securing additional parkland in their community.

Both Park & Recreation Committee’s agreed that their respective community’s should begin regular discussions regarding the Sprogels Run riparian corridor and trail system.

The discussion then turned to athletic field development and scheduling.   It was agreed that the Committees would seek ways and means to coordinate field usage and development in order to provide for the active recreation need of its citizens.
Adjournment 

The meeting adjourned at 8:35 p.m.
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